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September 6, 1988

U, 8. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
Document Control Desk

Mail Station P1~1137

washington, D. €. 20555

Gentlemen:

OR] ‘ {'Nh 'X-:K° J‘u-‘h
Iﬂilrl JEACH NUCLEAR PLAN?

In our Licensee Event Report (LER) 88-002-00 of March 28, 1988, we
indicated that by May 1, 1988, procedures would be appropriately
revised such that the undervoltage relays, their contacts, and the
operating coils for the associated slave relays would be tested
monthly. Revisions to our procedures have been made to test the
undervoltage relays and the operating coils. Procedure revisions
to require monthly testing of undervoltage relay contacts will be
made by October 1988,

We also stated that we would review the design of the channels
(including the contacts for the slave relays) to allow monthly
testing to see if modifications were appropriate. After
considerable investigation, we have concluded that monthly testing
of the contacts of the slave relay will not increase the level of
confidence that the slave relay contacts will operate and is not
consistent with the design basis of our other safeguards
egquipment. Annual testing of these contacts will, therefore, be
performed.

During the spring refueling outage of Unit 1, the refueling test
procedure which tests loss of off-site power to safeguards buses
(ORT 3) was modified to reguire that each of the two undervoltage
channels (including the associated slave relay coils) which start
the associated diesel generator be independently tested. This
test was subsectiently performed on Unit 1. Each undervoltage
channel functioned as designed. The Unit 2 refueling test
procedure (ORT 3) will be modified in a similar fashion prior to
the test this fall.
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